General Education Committee

Minutes of

September 14, 2006

Present: Cindy, Gil, Scott, Ken, Richard, Nancy and Dave.

1. Agenda approved with addition of discussing if the “old” GE checklist is still useful in evaluating COORS for GE courses.

2. Minutes of May 11, 2006 approved.

3. Cindy reported that her recruitment email for the GE Committee resulted in three “bites”, one of whom attended his first meeting today- the honorable Dave Zimny. Welcome to Dave who comes to us as a liaison with the Learning Community effort on campus. Rosa Armendariz will join us in that capacity too as part of her role with the HSI grant. Nancy Whitman is interested, but unable to attend during our meeting time this semester. 

4. There is no update from the Honors/Assessment connection — Scott and Cindy — as the last Honors meeting focused on Honors contracts, and assessment was not on their agenda.

5. GE criteria: Is the “old” checklist still useful in evaluating COORs for GE courses? Nancy stated that our new integrated COORs are a challenge for GE because both the disciplinary and the GE criteria need to be addressed in the 5-7 course SLOs. This can be done, but it takes some time and thought to address both fully. We need to move faculty beyond using the models on the CC website as cookie cutter templates. After some conversation, we agreed that the old checklist is still relevant with some minor changes of lingo. Cindy will update the checklist to reflect these changes.

6. GE Course Outlines and Addendum

Speech 40 – Prior to Nancy Peterson’s presentation on offering Speech 40 as a hybrid course in Spring 2007, the committee discussed a number of issues related to this request. Here’s what we decided:

Nancy Peterson, as a part-time faculty member, should not be asked to update the official COOR. This will be delayed until Olga Arenivar’s return, and will need to be done in Spring 2007.

We discussed the balance of face-to-face vs. online hours with Nancy. All speeches and feedback will occur during the five 4.5 hours face-to-face sessions. One issue that came up is how lab hours (18) will be handled. Nancy agreed that a certain percentage of the lab hours will also be face-to-face and students will be informed of that at the beginning of the semester. Nancy will include this information in an updated online supplement form and get it to Ken in time for its inclusion as an emergency item of the next Curriculum Committee agenda.

Following Nancy Peterson’s presentation, we decided:

We will recommend approval of the hybrid Speech 40 on a provisional basis for Spring 2007 and Fall 2007 only. Thereafter, offering the course as a hybrid will be contingent on the COOR being updated in Spring 2007.

All other agenda items were tabled until the next meeting. This meeting officially adjourned at 3:30, but unofficially continued a while longer due to the incredible enthusiasm and zeal of committee members.

